
 

  

LEAP - Learning - Engaged - Aspiring - Proud 
 Tag Rugby Festival 

 
A huge well done goes out to the Perranporth teams who took part in the Newquay School Tag Rugby Festival this 
week. The children represented our school brilliantly, showing amazing rugby skills and teamwork throughout the 
afternoon. What’s more, the team finished in first place! Incredible! We’d like to say a big thank you to Mr Green 
(Emily’s dad) for all of his brilliant support and another big well done to the children playing.  

Changes to Waste Disposal – Packed Lunch Waste 
 

New Government legislation around how organisations, including schools, dispose of 
food waste is coming into effect from after the Easter holiday. 
To reduce our food waste, we are asking that all children take home any uneaten 
food, packaging and containers from their packed lunch or morning snack. This 
includes fruit peels, yogurt pots, wrappers and leftovers. 
We understand this may not be ideal and will work with children to make it as easy 
and mess-free as possible, for example, by helping children close lids and packed 
lunch boxes/bags properly. You can help too by using leak proof containers or 
bags where possible. We will be sharing an assembly with children on this subject 
next term. 
 
There are some benefits to this approach: 
You will be able to see exactly what your child has eaten, helping you make choic-
es that suit their appetite and dietary preferences 
There will be less food waste in school, meaning we can target resources on teach-
ing and learning 
Less waste will mean having a cleaner site which is better for the environment 
Greater awareness for children about reducing waste and being responsible for 
their own rubbish.  
 
Thank you for your support and understanding.  Together, we can reduce waste, protect 
the environment and support the best use of school funding. 

       Family Friday  - Pause 
 
As next half term is only a short 5 week half term, and we have several events 
happening on some of the upcoming Friday afternoons, we have decided to 
pause our Family Fridays as we wouldn’t be able to complete a cycle. Don’t 
worry, they will be back as usual in the 2nd half of the Summer Term. 



News from The Lighthouse 
 

Starting next week, Tuesday  22nd April, the Lighthouse after 

school club will be offering a weekly menu of activities for children 

to enjoy! 

¨ Monday - Bank Holiday 

¨ Tuesday - Craft Evening  

¨ Wednesday - Dodgeball and Soft Play 

¨ Thursday - Puzzle and Games 

¨ Friday - iPads and Soft Play 

(other options will be available for children who prefer an alterna-

tive activity) 

 

Play Dates at Lighthouse! 

Why not have a playdate at The Light-

house Club? If you would like your child 

and a friend to enjoy a trouble free play 

date, just let us know and we can make arrangements for them to 

enjoy a session with us at The Lighthouse. Pick a day from the 

menu that suits your child and their friend, then we can make sure 

they have a great time together!  

 

Lighthouse sessions are available: 

Monday to Friday (Term time only) 

Session 1 — 15:15pm to 16:15pm — £4.00 

Session 2 — 16:15pm to 17:45pm — £6.00 

Full session — 15:15pm to 17:45pm — £10.00 

Nippers News 

Last weekend 32 of our Nippers travelled to Cardiff to compete in the Surf Life 
Saving GB National pool championships. 

Having trained hard all winter to hone their technical skills and improve their 
fitness, and having already performed superbly at the Cornish Champs, it was 
time to take on nippers from around the UK…. In the Olympic-sized pool in 
Cardiff! 

The first day of competition saw over 400 11s, 12s, and 13s compete over a 
very long and stiflingly hot 12 hours.  There were individual board, flipper and 
manakin races, as well as team relays and tube and board rescues. 

With fewer Nippers on the second day (around 300) the 8s, 9s and 10s rattled through the events quicker, so 
although the day was shorter, the kids didn’t get much time to recover and refuel! 

Despite the heat, the nerves, the intense competition and the daunting size of the 50m Olympic pool (a first for 
all the 8s and many of our older nippers), the kids were all absolutely brilliant! 

Our coaches and parents are incredibly proud of each and every one of our team, who all dug deep, tried 
their hardest and achieved their own personal goals.  

Bank Holiday 

      Bags 2 School Date - Tuesday 21st June 
Just in case you are planning on having a spring clear out, our next Bags 2 School collection 
will be on Tues 21st June. Please save up any donations and bring them to school leading up to 
this date. Bags to school accept all sorts of different items of clothing, shoes, hats, bags and 
much more: What We Collect | Bag2School. All funds raised go directly to FOPS which all go 
towards helping your children with different aspects of school life. Thank you for your support. 



  Easter Experience 

We would like to share a huge thank you to 
Julie, Richard and the other wonderful people 
from Perranporth Methodist Church for inviting 
our KS2 children to their Easter Experience 
sessions this week. The children and staff all 
came back to school very excited by what 
they learned from the different workshops and 
very grateful to the volunteers who shared 
them with us. Thank you all very much indeed 
and we hope you all have a cracking Easter! 

What’s Coming Up Next Week? 

¨ Easter Holidays - See you on Tuesday 22nd April! 




